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FRO 75 Hawthore Street
San Francisco, CA 94105-3901
Via Certified Mail:
JUN 18 7008 1140 0004 5420 5704
s Return Receipt Requested

Mr. Brennon Morioka, Director
State of Hawaii
Department of Transportation
869 Punchbowl Street
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813-5097
Subject: Issuance of Findings of Violation and Order for Compliance with NPDES Permit

Dear Mr. Morioka:

On March 23™, 2009 Amy C. Miller of CWA Compliance Office transmitted to you EPA’s
report on the audit that was performed of the Hawaii Department of Transportation (HDOT) Harbors
Division’s stormwater management program for the Honolulu and Kilaulea Barbers Point Harbors
on Oahu. The audit report indicated a number of deficiencies with Harbors Division’s stormwater
management program, several of which I have found to constitute violations of Harbors Division’s
NPDES permits and the Clean Water Act (CWA). Given the nature and number of violations at
issue, I have determined that an Order for Compliance is needed to ensure that Harbors Division
promptly and fully complies with all applicable NPDES permit requirements.

Therefore, enclosed please find Findings of Violation and an Order for Compliance pursuant
to Sections 308(a) and 309(a)(3), (a)(4), and (a)(5)(A) of the CWA [ 33 U.S.C. Sections 1318(a) and
1319(a)(3), (a)(4), and (a)(5)(A)] for HDOT Harbors Division’s violations of NPDES permit
conditions at the Honolulu and Kilaulea Barbers Point Harbors.

In summary, the Order requires that the HDOT Harbors Division do the following:
e Revise the Stormwater Management Plans (SWMPs) by December 31, 2009;

Develop and implement a tenant inspection and enforcement program and conduct annual
inspections at all commercial/industrial tenant facilities beginning January 2010;
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